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Local flooding watched closely
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(KAIR)--As river levels remain high, officials continue to monitor the situation
closely.

In Atchison, River Road remains closed, from the north Atchison city limits to the
Doniphan County line.

The Missouri River, at Atchison, is expected to crest at 30.9 feet Thursday
evening according to the the National Weather Service late Monday morning.
That’s below an earlier prediction of a Tuesday crest at 31.8 feet. Flood stage is 22
feet. The highest recorded crest to date in Atchison was 31.63 feet on July 26,
1993.

Elwood city officials Saturday evening provided the residents of the Doniphan
County city with an update regarding flooding.

Elwood City Attorney Joel Euler said, "Optimism or stay alert because what
you're having is that the anticipated crest is going down—went down by about a
foot and that's because things are happening north of us that aren't good for
those folks, but beneficial for us," Elwood city attorney Joel Euler said.

Concerns of a possible evacuation have subsided somewhat, with the latest crest
prediction forecast. The National Weather Service indicates the Missouri River,
at Elwood, will crest at 28.1 feet Thursday morning. Evacuation would become


https://www.facebook.com/help/396404120401278/list?ref=embed_video

mandatory at 30 feet. Flood stage at Elwood is 17 feet.

As a precaution, KQ2-TV reports efforts in Elwood include sandbagging and
moving grades 3rd through 8th from Riverside USD 114, in Elwood, to Wathena.

Riverside Superintendent Bob Blair said the volunteer support has been
generous. ""We were overwhelmed by volunteers that brought trucks and trailers,
people from both communities. We even had people from St. Joseph, Hiawatha,
Atchison that came up to volunteer to help us out."

On Friday, Kansas Governor Laura Kelly issued a state of disaster emergency
declaration for Doniphan County.

Meanwhile, the Kansas City District of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers urges
everyone to never drive through flooded roadways and to follow the slogan, “turn
around, don’t drown.”

A news release issued by the Corps Sunday said that in the past week the
Missouri River, and surrounding areas, have been experiencing a serious flood
event. The high waters have been brought on by rapid snowmelt and rainfall
upstream in the Nebraska and South Dakota region, as well as the breaching of
two non-federal dams in northern Nebraska.

Flood waters are impacting county, state, and federal roads, bridges, trails, and
recreation areas. Many areas have been closed, gated, or barricaded, and the
Corps reminds those traveling near the Missouri River to double check the road
conditions before driving.

Only six inches of fast-moving water can knock a person over, and it only takes 12
to 18 inches of fast-moving water to carry away most vehicles including large
SUVs.
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